

Warren Pitt MP Member for Mulgrave





Minister for Main Roads and Local Government

Our ref: MC36914

Your ref: 1079-08

13 OCT 2008

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street Brisbane Old 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition number 1079-08 lodged in the Legislative Assembly on 9 September 2008, by Mr John English MP, Member for Redlands, about Cleveland-Redland Bay Road between Boundary and German Church Roads.

The Department of Main Roads has recently undertaken preliminary planning for Cleveland-Redland Bay Road in this area. While this section of Cleveland-Redland Bay Road has experienced high levels of growth in the past five years due to surrounding development, the volume of traffic using this section (below 10 000 vehicles per day) remains considerably lower than the traffic volume required for a road duplication from two to four lanes, under departmental design guidelines.

While Main Roads will continue to monitor this corridor and plan accordingly, duplication of this section of road is not proposed in the short- to medium-term.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Warren Pitt MP

Minister for Main Roads

Level 18 41 George Street Brisbane PO Box 15031 City East Queensland 4002 Australia

Telephone +61 7 3227 8819 Facsimile +61 7 3221 9964 Website www.qld.gov.au